
Update of the Statement of Compliance of the Management Board and the Supervisory 

Board of PUMA SE with the German Corporate Governance Code in accordance with Section 

161 of the Stock Corporation Act (Aktiengesetz) 

On November 9, 2022, the Management Board and Supervisory Board of PUMA SE last issued a 

Statement of Compliance with the recommendations of the German Corporate Governance Code in the 

versions dated December 16, 2019 (effective as of March 20, 2020, “Code 2020”, and April 28, 2022 

(effective June 27, 2022, “Code 2022”). This statement is updated and supplemented as follows:  

According to recommendation C.5 of the Code 2020 and the Code 2022, a member of the management 

board of a listed company shall not hold more than two supervisory board mandates in non-group listed 

companies or comparable functions in total. Mr Bjørn Gulden, former member of the Management Board 

of PUMA SE, resigned on November 16, 2022 from the Supervisory Board of Borussia Dortmund GmbH 

& Co. Kommanditgesellschaft auf Aktien, Dortmund, with effect from December 31, 2022. Mr. Gulden 

thus holds a total of two supervisory board mandates in non-group listed companies or comparable 

functions.  

The declaration of a deviation from recommendation C.5 was not required since then and will not be 

required in the future.  

In all other respects, the Statement of Compliance of November 9, 2022 continues to apply without 

restriction. 
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